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Planning and Development Acts 2000  
as amended (Section 20)

Preparation of Local Area Plan for 
Ballymun
Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Section 20 of the 
Planning and Development Acts, 2000 (as amended) that 
Dublin City Council, being the Planning Authority for Dublin 
City, intends to prepare a Draft Local Area Plan for Ballymun, 
Dublin 9. 
The City Council will also carry out an assessment of the likely 
significant effects on the environment of implementing the Local Area 
Plan in accordance with the Planning and Development (Strategic 
Environmental Assessment) Regulations 2004 and the Planning and 
Development (Amendment) Act 2010. 
The City Council invites interested parties or individuals to 
make submissions / observations with respect to the issues for 
the proposed Draft Local Area Plan during the pre-draft public 
consultation stage. An Issues Paper has been prepared to assist the 
making of submissions or observations on the planning issues that 
the Draft Plan should address. 
The Issues Paper is available to view in Ballymun Civic Centre, 
Main Street, Ballymun, Dublin 9, and in the Atrium at Dublin City 
Council, Civic Offices, Wood Quay, Dublin 8 during public opening 
hours, and may also be viewed on Dublin City Council’s website at: 
www.dublincity.ie/BallymunLAP 
A series of Public Consultation Information Meetings will be held in 
the Ballymun Civic Centre, Main Street, Ballymun, Dublin 9 on the 
following dates:
Friday 6th November: 10.00hrs – 13.00hrs
Thursday 12th November: 13.00hrs – 16.00hrs
Saturday 21st November: 10.00hrs – 12.00hrs
Thursday 26th November: 19.00hrs – 21.00hrs
Written submissions or observations may be made during a four  
week period from Thursday 5th November 2015 to 17.00hrs on 
Thursday 3rd of December 2015. Submissions and/or observations 
may also be made by email within the above said period to 
localareaplan@dublincity.ie All submissions and observations should 
state your name, address, and where relevant, the body represented.  
Submissions and observations should be made to Dublin City Council 
and should be addressed to: John Bruckshaw, Administrative 
Officer, Planning and Property Development Department, Block 
4, Floor 3, Civic Offices, Wood Quay, Dublin 8. All submissions and 
observations received within the above time limit will be taken into 
consideration during the preparation of the Ballymun Draft Local Area 
Plan. Children, or groups or associations representing the interests of 
children, are entitled to make submissions or observations.
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